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Project Update o* 
Harmon-Star 345 kV Transmission Line Project and 4ir 
Harmon-Toronto 345 kV Transmission Line Project 

Dear Mr. Lambeck, 

American Transmission Systems, Incorporated ("ATSI"), a FirstEnergy company, began activities related 
to several transmission projects in 2012 associated with new proposed substations at Harmon and Toronto and 
several new 345 kV transmission lines. 

We have filed a Letter of Notification for the South Canton - Star 345 kV and Burger - Cloverdale #1, 
#2, and #3 138 kV transmission line extensions to and installation of the Harmon Substation (OPSB CASE NO.: 
12-1138-EL-BLN). We also anticipate filing a similar Letter of Notification for several short 345 kV and 138 kV 
line extensions to and installation of the Toronto Substation in the next 2 months. 

However, the 27 mile Harmon - Star 345 kV line and the 60 mile Harmon - Toronto 345 kV line are 
currently under review by PJM and we are awaiting the results before we move forward with any filings related to 
these two lines. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information. 

Sincerely, 

Jay Ruberto 
Senior Advisor 
Energy Delivery Transmission & Substation Engineering 
FirstEnergy Service Company 

cc: J. O'Dell (OPSB) 
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